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May 8, 2019 

 

 

TO:  PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

FROM: DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES  

  Chris Parker, Director 

  Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecommunications and Water 

  Paul Hicken, Utility Technical Consultant 

  Mark Long, Utility Analyst 

 

Re: Utah Docket No. 19-052-T01, TARIFF:  South Central Utah Telephone 

Association, Inc. – Proposed Tariff Revisions to Update Old Text, 

Eliminate Services with no Customers, and Introduce New Service 

Offerings.      

ISSUE: 

 

South Central Utah Telephone Association (SCUTA) submitted a filing dated April 15, 

2019 to introduce several new services, and to eliminate services no longer available, and 

to revise and clean up language on multiple sheets that were outdated. The effective date 

of the filing was proposed to be May 14, 2019.      

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Extension of time requested.  

 

The Division of Public Utilities (DPU) has reviewed this filing which is quite extensive 

with changes and revisions to more than 50 sheets. A data request was submitted on April 

24, 2019 for further information and documentation pertaining to several of the new 

service offerings. The company has not yet responded to the data request. Therefore, the 

Division is requesting an extension of time to gather more information and further review 

the tariff revisions. The Division requests until June 30, 2019 to complete the action 

request.  

 

CC:  Michael East, South Central Utah Telephone Association, Inc. 

Justin Jetter, Assistant Attorney General, Utah Attorney General's Office 



Marialie Martinez, Customer Service Manager, Utah Division of Public 

Utilities 

Cheryl Murray, Office of Consumer Services 

  Kira M. Slawson, Blackburn & Stoll, LC 

 


